Cover Letter for Sire Return Extension Planning Application at 2 Byron Mews, NW3 2NQ

Saturday, 03 April 2021

Dear Sir,

Thank you for considering this planning application for a side return extension at 2 Byron Mews.
This application has been written by the homeowner in response to feedback for an overly ambitious three storey planning application that was prepared by a local architect and a planning consultancy.
This application is written considering the feedback provided by the rejection of the initial application and the rejection of the written appeal.
We believe that this proposal is significantly more modest:
The ground floor part of the extension is against a retaining wall and below the level of the roadway and is therefore partly subterranean. This part of the development has been screened by a fence and a wall in front of the fence since the house was built in 1995.
The first-floor part of the extension is significantly set back, partly screened by an existing buttress to the surrounding wall and despite being first floor, it remains significantly the lowest structure compared to any surrounding buildings or walls.
The proposed increase in accommodation to what we have come to realize is a poorly designed house, will significantly increase our standard of living in an area which we are heavily invested in and, would very much like to remain in for the long term.
The impact to the local community we believe is minimal and this extension is supported by our neighbours and by the Board of Directors of Byron Mews: all alterations and extensions are subject to a covenant that has an absolute veto: we have engaged extensively with the board of directors and they are fully supportive of this project.
Yours sincerely,
Chris Uff
